

VIA FACSIMILE FOLLOWED BY **CERFIED MAIL NO. 7000 2870 0000 6178 2420**

February 12, 2003

Mr. Al Linero New Source Review Division of Air Resource Management Florida Department of Environmental Protection 2600 Blair Stone Road, MS 5500 Tallahassee, FL 32399-2400

Enron North America Corp.

P.O. Box 1188 Houston, TX 77251-1188

RECEIVED

FFB 17 2003

BUREAU OF AIR REGULATION

Re:

Pompano Beach Energy Center, Project Number 0112515-001-AC

Draft Permit Number PSD-FL-304

Dear Mr. Linero:

On behalf of the Pompano Beach Energy Center, LLC ("PBEC"), please consider this letter as a formal request to withdraw from consideration, the air permit application for the Pompano Beach Energy Center.

PBEC appreciates the your and the Department's efforts through this process. However, unfortunately at this time we are unable to further the development process for this project.

Should you have any questions or wish to discuss this matter, I may be contacted at 713/345-4623. Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Best Regards,

Scott Churbock

Environmental Manager Rmp